



Welcome back to Summer Term 1!
I hope you all had a fantastic 2 weeks off and we are all ready for the final term of Year 5. This half term is especially exciting as we will be visiting Stubbers in our second week back! 
Cornerstones

We will begin this term by completing our Beast Creator topic, as we look at the gestation periods of various animals. Following this, we will begin our new topic ‘Allotment’. The new homework is attached to this newsletter. Hopefully the sun will begin to shine more and inspire the children to become green fingered! Please note these ideas are a guideline, and if you have any other creative ideas for homework related to the topic then that is fantastic and more than welcome.
Literacy

In Literacy this half term, we will be editing our myth narratives to create fantastic, descriptive stories. We will also focus on non-fiction writing as we write instructions and an explanation text about the life cycle of butterflies.
Maths

In Maths we will begin by looking at geometry, learning about regular and irregular polygons as well as rectangles and their properties. We will also be consolidating and furthering our knowledge of formal methods for multiplication and division, multiples, factors, prime and cubed numbers. This half term our measurement unit will focus on using time tables to solve problems and converting units of measurement. We will also be comparing fractions, decimals and percentages.
P.E. 

For this half term, P.E. will be taught on a Thursday by our new Sports Coach, Mr Reynolds. For this half term the children will be swimming followed by P.E. for an hour. It is imperative the children bring their kits in every single session so that lessons can run smoothly and the children get the most out of the sessions. Following their swimming session, children will be learning cricket this half term.
Any other notices:

Stubbers: Please remember children will need to be dropped between 8.45am-9.00am on Monday 23rd April at Stubbers outside the maple lodge. On Wednesday 25th April, children will be collected at 11am. The children are not required to attend school the afternoon of the 25th April. We will be meeting outside the Maple Lodge. Your child is not required to bring a sleeping bag or a pillow, however children are welcome to bring them if they would like a home comfort with them. If the weather continues to be hot, please make sure your child has a sun hat, sun cream and a water bottle to keep them safe in the Sun. 
Stubbers address is:

Ockendon Rd, Upminster RM14 2TY
